VINE GROVE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

SBDM COUNCIL MINUTES (Rough Draft)

May 17, 2007

The regular meeting of the Vine Grove Elementary SBDM Council met at 3:00 p.m. in the school media center. Members present were: Mrs. Terisa Johnson, Mrs. Cindy Vowels, Mrs. Elizabeth Atcher, Mrs. Kim Wood, Mrs. Lora Schell and Mr. Lonnie Dennis. Mr. Darryl Murray was absent. Visitors were Mrs. Carlena Sheeran and Mrs. Cindy Proffitt. Mrs. Cathy Bruce was the recording secretary. 

 Mrs. Atcher made a motion to approve the Agenda. Mrs. Atcher seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (07.53) 
Mrs. Johnson made a motion to approve the Minutes from the April 24, 2007 meeting. Mr. Wood seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (07.54) 

REPORTS

Title I – Parent Involvement Policy – Mrs. Sheeran presented the updated Parent Involvement Policy for 2007-08 for approval by the council. The policy will be in our Parent/Pupil Handbook, and the student agendas for our 2nd – 5th graders. There is a parent committee that Mrs. Sheeran chairs that assists in making the policies. Mrs. Vowels made a motion to approve the Parent Involvement Policy for 2007-08. Mrs. Atcher seconded the motion. There was no further discussion.  Motion unanimously carried. (07.55)

School/Family Learning Compact for 2007-08 – Mrs. Sheeran presented the updated School Family Learning Compact for 2007-08 for approval by the council. The compact will go in the Parent/Pupil Handbooks, student agendas for 2nd – 5th graders, and our Faculty/Staff Handbook. Mrs. Johnson made a motion to approve the School Family Learning Compact for 2007-08. Mrs. Wood seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (07.56)

Parent Evaluation Survey – Mrs. Sheeran went over the results of the Title I Parent Evaluation survey. There were 497 surveys sent to parents and 205 were returned (a 41% return rate). There were very good responses and suggestions. 
Social Studies Textbook Adoption – Mrs. Proffitt presented the Harcourt School Publishers Social Studies Textbook Adoption to the council for approval. Mrs. Proffitt, chairperson for the committee, stated that we will keep the social studies books for the next six years. This is also the social studies series that all of the elementary schools in the district are adopting. The cost of the social studies textbooks and instructional materials is $17,374.16. Mrs. Atcher made a motion to approve Harcourt School Publishers as our social studies textbooks. Mrs. Johnson seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried (07.57)
Kindergarten Handwriting – The kindergarten teachers requested to purchase handwriting books from Zaner Bloser for their students. We will purchase the handwriting books from our carryover textbook fund. The cost of the handwriting books is $1,129.00. Mrs. Atcher made a motion to approve the purchase of the handwriting books. Mrs. Wood seconded the motion. There was no further discussion concerning the handwriting books. Motion unanimously carried. (07.58) The council is also buying consumable math books and materials for our first and second graders at a cost of $5,187.50. 
Technology Report – Mrs. Vowels reported that Microsoft will no long let the state use Microsoft Office without a site license. In the past, every computer we received had Microsoft Office free of charge.  An audit was made of our computers and we are 24 licenses short. We have to pay $47.00 for each license when we purchase computers. We will also take Microsoft Office off all of our old computers. Mrs. Vowels also reported that we will receive $9,800 for our KETS fund for the 2007-08 school year. 

Committee Reports – The Curriculum Committee minutes stated that teachers will come up with their own Accelerated Reader motivational plan for awards. The council wants more information on this proposal. Mr. Dennis reported that we have to have a consistent plan for each grade level. Teachers need to motivate students to read on or above their grade level. One idea is to have an awards ceremony every quarter.  The council wants an Accelerated Reader Ad Hoc Committee to be organized during the middle of August. Further discussion concerning Accelerated is tabled until the August meeting.
SBDM Policy Review –The Council reviewed the SBDM Policy Handbook. Two areas that need to be reviewed by the Students Services Committee next year is the Homework Policy and the Behavior Policy/Intervention. The council wants the policies reviewed and updated after the committees are formed in August. The only other change is the wording in the report card section. It needs to be updated. Mrs. Bruce will change the wording before the new SBDM Policy Handbook is printed. Mrs. Atcher made a motion to approve the reviewed changes. Mrs. Wood seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried (07.59)
April Budget – The council reviewed the budget for April. Mrs. Vowels made a motion to approve the April budget. Mrs. Atcher seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried (07.60)
Accident Report – The council reviewed the accident report. No action is necessary.
MEETING DATE AND TIME

The next SBDM Council meeting will be held on Tuesday, July 10th, 2007 at 8:00 a.m. in the school media center. There will not be June meeting unless there is a need to meet.
AGENDA ITEMS
Some of the agenda items for the July SBDM Council meeting will be approval new hires (if needed) for 2007-08, Committee Reports, Accident Report from May, and the May and June Budgets. 

ADJOURN

Mrs. Atcher made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 3:30 p.m. Mrs. Johnson seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (07.61)

